Mrs. Clair E. Carr
2210 W. Estes
Chicago, Illinois

Dear Mrs. Carr:

We are all delighted to see your father return to
Kansas looking so much better. He had appeared somewhat tired
to me before he left. His failing you know is that he works
too hard. I havn't seen your mother, but I am sure the trip
dia her just as much good. It was mighty nice for you children
to make this vacation possible for your parents, and I know they
both appreciated it immensely.

Your father has mentioned to me that you would like to receive the Jayhawk Rebounds a monthly letter that I write to the boys in service who before the war were here at the University. I am putting you on the mailing list, so you will get them each month as they come out.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA: MEH